April Newsletter 2015

Revival in East Africa

59.600 People have come to Christ in the last six months. This is a result of the students from the Bible Schools going out to witness monthly and God is pouring out His Spirit.

Persecution had started due to the many Muslims turning to Christ. The militant activists therefore began to rape the widows while they walked to fetch water miles from the villages. When Joy Johnson in New Zealand found out about it, she raised money to put in bore holes in the villages of the persecuted widows.

Once the bore holes were dug, the water was given freely to everyone in the communities. Through seeing the love of God by this provision of water, many activists have come and apologised for what they had been doing and many of them have turned to Christ. Please pray that we can raise money for thousands of New Testament Bibles for these new believers. At present we are trying to raise the finances for one Bible for each leader who is leading a group of 400 new converts, so they can be discipled with the Derek Prince Self-study Course.

God protects in India

Suzanne and Elizabeth visited India to speak at a National Conference of 10,000 people per day. The first three days went on normally, but on the fourth day 20 armed activists turned up to try and catch Suzanne peaching on a tourist visa. No other visa will be accepted under the new government, who announced the previous week that Hindu's would not be punished for persecuting Christians.

They hid Suzanne and Elizabeth in their bedroom, but the next day the activists turned up again and Suzanne and Elizabeth were called to deliver their message after the activists had gone. On the sixth day the activists came again and then on the seventh day only half the number of activists arrived, this time unarmed. They had been so convicted by the Word of God on the previous days preaching, that they wanted more of God and two of them were baptised that very day.

Visit to Australia and New Zealand

Suzanne has just arrived back from a very successful four week visit to Canberra, Sydney and Christchurch. She spoke at various churches and gatherings daily with good responses, while the Lord healed a good number of people.

Erw Goed Retreat opens this month

We raise £1,500 a month from the Standlake Ranch for the ministry, while Suzanne and Wilfrid live from the income from the riding school. They have opened the Erw Goed Retreat in North Wales as a retreat for families as well as supplementing their income. Erw Goed is a beautifully restored cottage set in outstanding beauty. It is an ideal retreat for families, couples or even a group of friends who would like to get away, or receive prayer for healing. Facilities include a double bedroom, plus a bedroom with four beds. A further three bedroomed accommodation for up to ten people is only five minutes away. See www.standlakeranch.co.uk

Phone 01865 300099 / Email: suzannesministries@gmail.com to book your dates.



Our New Zealand leaders



Delivered from Bipolar



Arm healed from lameness

Wilfrid &Suzanne Pillans Standlake Ranch Downs Road, Standlake, Oxfordshire, OX29 7UH Email:wpillans@aol.com www.standlakeranch.co.uk Phone: 01865 300099

Joy Johnson 12 C Wales St Rangiora. N. Canterbury, 7400, NZ johnsonj@clear.net.nz

David Alston 27 Meredith St. Blaxland, NSW 2774. Australia dmalston@mac.com

I.M.F. P.O Box 32366 Minneapolis. MN 55432 imf@i-m-f.org